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STATEMENT	 ON	 BEHALF	 OF	 THE	 AFRICAN	 GROUP	 BY	 AMBASSADOR,	
H.E.	AMBASSADOR	ISMAEL	 ABRAÃO	 GASPAR	 MARTINS,	 PLENIPOTENTIARY	 AND	
PERMANENT	REPRESENTATIVE	OF	THE	REPUBLIC	OF	ANGOLA	TO	THE	UNITED	
NATIONS,	ON	THE	ORGANIZATION	OF	WORK	OF	THE	FIFTH	COMMITTEE	FOR	THE	
MAIN	PART	OF	THE	72ND	
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reports	well	in	advance	so	that	they	may	have	sufficient	time	to	consider	the	work	before	
them	and	make	informed	decisions.		

	

Mr.	Chairman,	

With	 regards	 to	 the	Agenda	 items	before	us,	 the	 submitted	programme	of	work	 includes	
issues	of	great	importance	to	the	Africa	Group,	such	as	the	proposed	programme	budget	for	
the	 biennium	 2018-2019;	 Resident	 Coordinator	 System;	 Administration	 of	 Justice;	
construction	and	property	management;	the	United	Nations	common	system.		

During	 this	 session,	 our	 Group	 will	 also	 pay	 close	 attention,	 not	 only	 to	 the	 budgetary	
proposals,	 but	 also	 will	 be	 examining	 many	 issues	 including	 procedures,	 performance	
comparators	and	processes	on	the	implementation	of	mandate.	The	Group	has	taken	note	
that	issues	related	to	human	resource	management	and	special	political	missions	as	well	as	
UNAMID	and	MINUJUSTH	are	some	part
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Finally,	 the	 Africa	 Group	 stresses	 the	 importance	 of	 respecting	 existing	 mechanisms	 for	
negotiations	and	the	sovereign	right	of	every	Member	State	to	pronounce	their	view	on	the	
budgetary	and	administrative	functioning	of	the	Organization.	The	Group	wishes	to	further	
underline	the	principle	of	conducting	negotiations	in	a	transparent	manner,	rather	than	in	
small	 group	 configurations.	 Let	 me	 assure	 you,	 Mr.	 Chairman,	 of	 the	 African	 Groups	 full	
cooperation	and	constructive	engagement	with	the	Bureau,	partners,	Secretariat	and	ACABQ	
for	a	successful	outcome	of	this	session.		

	

I	thank	you		

	


